
Hi all, 
I hope this newsletter finds you 
all in good health and enjoying 
the silly season. Well another 
reasonable year for the 
Southern Cross Association, as 
for money raised for the year 
for Spina Bifida Hydrocephalus 
Queensland, Tommy handed 
over a final cheque  for the 5 
Day Poker Run valued at 
$47,867.28 at the SBH 
children’s Xmas party in 
Brisvegas a couple of weeks 

ago. 
I would like to thank the 
Central Highlands and 
Townsville sub committees for 
their work in the last year.  
Hopefully in the near future 
there will be an influx of 
interest in the SCA and we can 
get 1 or 2 more committees up 

and running. 
With that in mind I hope that 
everyone is planning to travel 
to Rockhampton for the AGM 
over the Easter weekend 18 – 
21 April 2014, it would be 
good to see some new faces as 
well as the old faces.  
Remember if you plan to use 
accommodation other than 
camping you will need to get in 
early as Easter in Rocky can get 
fairly busy accommodation 
wise. Hoping the Townsville 
committee will do the catering 
for the Friday night and Sat & 

Sun breakfast and the bar. 

All the committee positions 
will be up for the taking, so if 
you are interested in standing 
for any of the positions you 
will need to have your 
nominations to the Secretary 
no later than 14 days prior to 
the meeting.   
 
Well folks that’s all for now, 
but to wish you one and all a 
very Merry Christmas and a 

very prosperous New Year. 
Stay safe hope to be seeing you 

all very soon. 
Cheers, 
Macca 
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SCA Vice president, Tom McKinnon, presents a big cheque to SBH 

Queensland president , Scott Wiseman, at the SBH kids Xmas party 

on 1December 

Thank you 

Thank you to the following 
people who donated following 
the Poker Run to help kids with 

SBH.  
 
$250 from Froggy’s family 
$400 from Gary Kimlin 
$167 from Diane Jendra’s work 

colleagues 

AGM & Memberships 

Don’t forget that memberships are due on 1 February.  They can 
be paid on-line via a page on the website or by mailing the form 

on the back—the address is on the form.  
 
Nominations are sought for all committee positions which be-
come vacant at the AGM. Please send your completed and signed 
nomination form to the secretary 166 Agnew St Morningside  

4170 or email a scanned copy to bshead@optusnet.com.au 
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Management Committee and Subcommittee contacts 

Webmaster John Vanderwoude 
0422 798 009 
yowieman@iinet.net.au 
Townsville Subcommittee 

Chair Chris Scifleet 
0422 368 704 
ccscifleet@bigpond.com 
V Chair Ray Cattell 
0428 226 294 
ray71156@bigpond.net.au 
Treasurer Bev Quantrell  
0417 749 270 
Secretary Carol Voss  
0416 134 063  
lenvoss2@bigpond.com 
Ride co-ordinator Cass Jago  
0411 703 915 
cassielea@live.com 
Merchandise Cheryl McCulkin 

0412 034 514 
cheryl.mcc@bigpond.com 
Brisbane 

Contact Tom McKinnon 

0417 634 362 
tommckinnon17@hotmail.com 
Central Highlands Subcommittee 

Chair Bear Schmidt 
Vice Chair Frank Oakley 
0402 160 339 

Secretary Carol Mc Innes 
Treasurer Buff Staker Staker (Buff)  
0419 286 785 
richardstaker@bigpond.com 

Ride Coordinator Peter White 
Mackay 

Contact Trevor Denning 
0408 537 629 
tdenning@bigpond.com 

Management committee 

President John McCulkin  
0412 034 518  
j.mcculkin@bigpond.com 
Vice president Tom McKinnon 
0417 634 362 
tommckinnon17@hotmail.com 
Treasurer Maree Schofield  
0400 758 851 
concretemusic1@hotmail.com 
Secretary Bill Shead 
0428 155 642 
bshead@optusnet.com.au 
Safety/Blue Card Helen Ivey 
0417 649 907 
hivey01@bigpond.net.au 
Merchandise Jillian Sim 
0412 343 642 
Pixie.sca@hotmail.com 

Nomination Form - National AGM - 14 April, 2014 

Nominee (please print name) Proposed by (please print 
name) 

Seconded by (please print 
name) 

Position Signature Signature 

Signature 

Membership no. Membership no. Membership no. 


